SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th MARCH 2009 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr C Hughes, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr T Wiener, Cllr N Rothwell and Cllr D Matthews
In attendance: 
Carole Burslem (Bucks County Council) and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

Open Session:  Carole Burslem is the Local Area Co-ordinator responsible for Seer Green under the Bucks County Council Getting Closer to the Communities (GC2C) initiative and she updated the council on the plans to introduce four Local Area Forums to cover the whole of the Chiltern District.  The Local Area Forums would have some devolved funding and she hoped to be able to report back to the Parish Council on the opportunities for Seer Green.
2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr Lawton, Cllr Nicholls and PCSO John Webb.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting was proposed by Cllr Scourfield and seconded by Cllr Forsaith.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

· At an earlier meeting Cllr Forsaith proposed the collaboration of a series of articles entitled ‘Your Village’ which could be published on paper or on the website.  The following articles are outstanding:- Village History (Action – Cllr Forsaith) and Green Wood. (Action – Cllr Hughes)  
· Three companies have now been identified with a possible solution for CCTV for the Recreation Ground.  The legal implications will be discussed with the Police.   (Action – Cllr Rothwell)
· A quotation had been prepared for a low cost solution for the hot water supply to the Pavilion, to make use of existing facilities (e.g. hot water tank).  Further investigation is required by the Property Working group to determine what other facilities at the Pavilion should be refurbished, e.g. showers, toilets.  (Action – Properties Working Group)  Following a discussion with Environmental Health about water quality it was agreed that the water tower should be removed as it was no longer required for the shower area.  (Action – Properties Working Group)
· The Parish Council had not yet received the Constitution from the Seer Green Sports and Social Committee.  The Parish Council Chairman will write to Juliet Booth the Chairman for the Sports and Social Committee to recommend that the Constitution is completed so that the committee can act on behalf of the community and receive and allocate funds.  Mrs Booth will also be invited to the next Parish Council meeting to report on the progress to date.  (Action – Cllr Clarke) 
· It was previously agreed to purchase a salt bin for the Pavilion Car Park from BCC at a cost of £475.00 to include all of the salt.  BCC have now stated that they would not be filling the bin for free as the bin is on Parish Council land.  Following information received from a local contractor about the practical difficulties of laying and storing the salt effectively, balanced against the perceived risks it was agreed not to proceed with the purchase of the salt bins.   
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
3.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council and was distributed amongst the Councillors for further review.  

Two items of correspondence had been received from residents in Long Grove about the heavy vehicles that are making deliveries to the shops damaging the grass verge.  The Parish Council has reported the matter to BCC Highways on Call (report No.237458) and will be requesting the reinstatement to the verges by the Highways Community Gang.  A response will be sent to the residents concerned.  (Action – Clerk)


Approval was given for Wicksteed Playscapes to undertake the annual inspection on Green Meadow.  (Action – Clerk)  


Cllr Rothwell agreed to attend the Chiltern District Council presentation on Planning Enforcement on 9th March.  (Action – Clerk, Cllr Rothwell)
4.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

     £5,284.48 were made  

Income 


                 
     £9,042.53
Seer Green Sports and Social Committee
     £1,625.00



Closing bank balance as of 26th Feb   
   £46,560.65

VAT amounting to £7,848.93 was reclaimed by the Council in February.  Concerns were raised at an earlier meeting about the significant increase in the water bill for the Pavilion and allotments.  Since the meeting a significant leak was found at the meter site. The water company have agreed to reimburse the Council with an allowance for this leak.  (Action – Clerk)  

An estimate from Village Environmental Services for £782.99, to clear the large amount of rubble and debris from the Allotments was approved. (Action – Clerk)
5.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  Several enforcement issues are still outstanding.  The Parish Council has written to CDC asking for an update on these matters.  
Approved

CH/2008/1901/FA
30 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XN


Alterations to existing car port and first floor side/rear extension


 
 

Refused 

CH/2008/1974/FA   Green Hedges, 15 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XR


Ground floor/single storey front, side and rear extensions and first floor/roof extension to provide two storey dwelling.


Parish Council objection due to scale and bulk, impact on street scene. 

CDC Comments - Overbearing, incongruous and detrimental to character of area

CH/2008/2037/FA   Birchland House, School Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2QJ


Two storey front extension to existing garage block


Parish Council objection due to the fact that it does not sufficiently address previous reasons for refusal.


Bulky and obtrusive addition detrimental to character of locality

CH/2008/0685/FA   10 Seer Mead, Seer Green, HP9 2QL

Two storey front/side/rear extension, single storey side extension, rear conservatory, 1 dormer window to the rear elevation to facilitate a loft conversion, new vehicular access to serve new parking area.
No comment made by the Parish Council



Appeal dismissed

 New Applications

CH/2009/0014/FA
Three Diamonds, Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UL


Extension to existing timber barn.
Parish Council objection as the ancillary building is not modest in size.
CH/2009/0139/FA
Wedgewood, Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2QH 


Two storey side extension, single storey rear extension, one dormer window in front and rear roof slopes and raised roof lantern to existing dwelling.

CH/2009/0146/FA
Former Site of Corner Cottage, Long Grove, Seer Green 


Replacement dwelling.

CH/2009/0147/EU
Manor Farm, School Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2YE    


Application for a certificate of lawfulness for an existing activity relating to the use of a detached barn for storage / garaging ancillary to the use of Manor Farm.

CH/2009/0207/FA
26 Farmers Way, Seer Green, HP9 2YX


Single storey rear conservatory.
CH/2009/0046/FA
Glenmere, Manor Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2QX  


Roof extension incorporating first floor rear extension and two dormer windows within the front elevation, front porch and single storey rear extension.
CH/2009/0218/FA
Land Adjacent to Idlewood, Manor Road, Seer Green 


Erection of new detached dwelling with new vehicular access from Manor Road.
6.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. traffic calming: The Parish Council had applied for two Streetlights for Bayne Hill (cost £4,200) and two Vehicle Activated Signs (£7,800 per VAS) through the Bucks CC delegated budget scheme for 2009/10.  Although the Council were successful in their application for the Streetlights the VAS’s were turned down although BCC stated that “if any of the recommended schemes cannot proceed this will be treated as a reserve”.  As the VAS are expensive to purchase and maintain it was agreed to trial the Temporary Speed Indicator Devices on offer by BCC at a cost of £100 per two week installation.  An order will be placed for a TSID in May, July, Sept and November.  The two locations will be School Lane (near Green Meadow) and Chalfont Road and the TSID will be trialled at each location for a period of two weeks in each direction.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. NEWSLETTER:  The completed Newsletter was circulated for review.  All comments to be with the Clerk by Wednesday 11th March, it will then be sent to the printers.  (Action – All Councillors, Clerk)
iii. FLOODING ON THE CHALFONT ROAD:  The Chalfont Road was closed in early February due to the serious flooding caused by the blocked drains and gullies.  The road does have a bore hole and sufficient capacity for the water to be quickly dispersed.  However a lack of adequate drain clearance (only once a year in July) caused the drains to become blocked over the autumn/winter.  The Parish Council has repeatedly asked for the drains to be cleared and outlined their frustration on the lack of response by BCC to Carole Burslem who was at the meeting.  The Parish Council has logged a complaint to BCC Highways on Call and will also officially write to BCC on the matter to request an improved service for drain clearance and for effective monitoring of the road closure.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)  BCC are currently changing drain clearance contracts and hope to see an improvement in the service when the new company take over in April.  Motorists trying to avoid the flood had driven over and seriously damaged the grass verge and it was agreed to order the installation of 6 or 7 more concrete bollards to prevent this happening again.  (Action – Clerk)
7.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  The stone repair to footpath 5 was carried out in February which completed the work under the Parish Paths remit for 2008/09.  A request for funds will be submitted for 2009/10.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  The blackthorn that over shadowed the allotments has now been cut back.   
ii. PROPERTIES: A risk assessment review had been completed by Cllr Forsaith which highlighted a concern about the swings in the play area.  Professional advice will be sought by Wicksteed Playscapes who undertake the Playground Safety inspection.  (Action – Clerk)
During the annual cleaning of the streetlights the operative had noticed that one light was unstable due to corrosion at the base and ordered its immediate removal.  Cllr Forsaith volunteered to inspect all of the streetlights for corrosion.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON:  The Seer Green Horticultural Society Annual dinner will be held in March.
8.
Any Other Business: The next NAG meeting will be held on 7th April at 7.00pm in the Police office in Chalfont St Peter.

Cllr David Matthew tendered his resignation from the Parish Council as he plans to move out of the area.  His last meeting will be in April.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Matthews for his hard work and dedication to the Parish Council and wished him and his wife Ruth every happiness for the future. 
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on 1st April at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 1st April 2009, in the Parish Church Hall.  

The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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